

December 2018



David Torres's T-54

We had thirty members and guests at the December meeting. Justin Segovia attended as a guest. He showed an interest in joining the club at the Veteran's Day Display. He is now a member of the group as an anonymous member paid his dues for 2019. Welcome Justin.

Our annual election of officers went as usual. The current group will serve another year at the wishes of the membership. John Estes has already prepared an inaccurate calendar, which will be corrected and prepared the membership cards for the coming year. He is in the process of arranging for our meeting venue. John has renewed our IPMS/USA Charter.

I got several very nice comments on our Veteran's Day Display. Again, Well Done to those that displayed and to those who came to offer your support.

The membership decided to purchase shoes for the children at the YWCA TLC unit again this year instead of having a party for ourselves. Well done. The children really need shoes and socks.



Tommy Delgado's Vignette

I got an interesting and great letter from Carlos Delgado. In the November GLUE, I mentioned that I would see that we would provide Wreaths for our former members that are buried at Ft. Bliss Cemetery.

Carlos suggested that we pay Homage to those in the club that have shared information with the membership that have helped others become better modelers and that have encouraged novice builders to become better at the hobby. Give thanks now instead of saying and doing things after they have passed from life. All of us have learned from someone some time or the other. Thank you, Carlos. What a great idea.



Ricardo Macias's C-119

Dixi Fischer took some photos of the members. Thanks, Dixi.



Carlos Delgado's A-10B

David Torres asked that I announce a World War I documentary, "They Shall Not Grow Old" that will be shown at the Carmike theater on December 17 at 1600 and 1900 hours. Check your movie ads for location.

I did use a calendar to determine the dates for 2019. I, however cannot tell the difference between Sunday and Monday. Oops.



Richard Macias's P-3 Orion



Imperial Guard s Two of Arthur Berdick's Vignettes Line Infantry

My apologies to Art Berdick for using Berwick as his last name for quite some time. Duh, head slap.



Carlos Delgado's Sherman





Art Berdick's Lancer

Art Berdick's Chasseur

Steve Herren set up the photo area outside again, even though it was windy and a wee bit cool.

Thanks to the folks who helped move the table.

Dues are due. They are still only \$15.00. If you use a check, please make it out to either IPMS El Paso or the El Paso Scaled Model Society.



Art Berdick's Sapper



Another Sapper by Art Berdick



Art Berdick's Saladin Mk .2

ON THE TABLES

David Torres	Takom	T54B	1/35 th scale
	Dragon	NVA soldier	1/35 th scale
Tommy Delgado	ICM/Italeri	Vignette	1/48th scale
Carlos Delgado	Trumpeter	A-10B	1/32 nd scale
	HobbyBoss	Sherman	1/48 th scale
Richard Macias	Hasegawa	P-3C	1/72 nd scale
	Roden	C-119	1/144 th scale
Art Berdick	Historex	6th Reg. Lancer, 1809-1815	54mm scale
	Historex	Line infantry, 1811-1815	54 mm scale
	Historex	Foot Chasseurs, 1800-1815	54mm scale
	Historex	French line chasseur à cheval trooper, 1800-1815	75mm scale
	Historex	Sapeuers, 1800-1815	90mm scale
	Dragon	Saladin Mk. 2	1/35 th scale
	Panda	M1235A1 MaxxPro	1/35 th scale
	Panda	M60A3 with Dozer	1/35 th scale



Art Berdick's M60A3 with Dozer Blade



Art Berdick's M1235A1

Some additional information on the models from the photo info sheets.

Dave Torres built his Takon T54B in 1/35th scale as a North Vietnamese tank circa 197, He used MiG paints, and Vallejo pigments for the finish. The flag was made from lead foil and a decal was made o cover it. His NVA soldier was painted with acrylics and is out of the box. The T55 was basically out of the box.

Richard Macias had lost the wind screen for his P-3. He made a new one from 2mm clear material.

Art Berdick's Chasseurs a Pied Vignette has a soldier presenting arms and two officers. His vignette of French Line Infantry includes an Officer, soldier and sapeur.

Our next meeting in on January 6, 2019 at 7000 Edgemere at 2:00. Merry Christmas to all from El Paso.

Some of the membership at the meeting:







Justin Segovia

Steve Herren

Jim Davis







Gustav Hebrok

David Torres

Antonio Patino







Jose C. Diaz Tommy Delgado Kevin Malloy



Joseph Roper Roy Lingle



Kenyon Souflee



Michael Garcia





Michael Drapes



Roger Gutierrez